
File a Formal Complaint - Glen Morgan 

Glenmorgan89		(Wed,	22	Nov	at	11:13	PM)	via	Portal	Meta	
To Whom it May Concern -- 
  
It has come to my attention that Nathan Choi, a failed candidate for the Court of Appeals, Division 1, District 1, 
Position 2, committed frequent and multiple violations of RCW 42.17A throughout his failed 2016 campaign.. 
  
1)	Failure	to	file	C1	within	2	weeks	of	becoming	a	candidate.	(Violation	of	RCW	42.17A.205)		 
 
Nathan Choi filed public office in May of 2017, starting the 2 week period for him to timely file his C1 
statement of registration.  
 
Unfortunately, he failed to file his C1 until October 16th, 2017. This is well past the statutory deadline.  
 
2) Failure to file frequent, accurate, timely C3 and C4 reports  (Violation of RCW 42.17A.235).   
  
When Choi did file his C1, he selected the full-reporting option on his C1. This option obligated him to file 
frequent, detailed, and timely C3 and C4 reports.  
  
Despite	his	earlier	non‐filing	of	a	C1,	Choi	was	still	obligated	to	file	C3	and	C4	reports,	but	failed	to	do	so.	 
  
Ultimately, Choi failed to file reports of expenditures and contributions for the entirety of the 2017 election 
cycle.  
  
This is a serious violation and a complete mockery of state law. This is particularly egregious as this 
violation of the law was committed by someone claiming to be qualified to hold the position of judge on 
the Washington State Court of Appeals. 
  
It is worth noting the total lack of documentation throughout this campaign drew the scrutiny of the Seattle 
Times and local bar association:  
  
https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle‐news/politics/king‐county‐bar‐association‐rebukes‐judicial‐
candidate‐for‐late‐spending‐misleading‐ad/ 
  
The PDC should investigate the possibility that Nathan Choi committed the above violations maliciously, which 
would be a class C felony per RCW 42.17A.750 (2)(c). If the PDC determines that is the case, they should 
refer the case to the Attorney General's office for criminal prosecution immediately. 
  
Please don't hesitate to contact me if you need any additional information. 
  
Best Regards, 
Glen Morgan 
 


